COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
BOARD MEETING

July 19, 2007

The July Board meeting was held at Maravilla on July 19th.  President Karin Cooper called the meeting to order at 7 pm.  Attending were:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, Susan Carty, Karin Cooper, Kathy Draine, Becky Gallup, Naomi Hicks, Betty Kelley, Marilyn Martin, Laura Nanna, Suzy Pelovsky, Karen Pickford, Barbara Postma, Kathy Rose, Darilyn Kisch, and Peter Glatz.

Minutes:  There was one correction to the June minutes: a second workshop will be given as a prize for the Challenge Quilt.  With this correction, Kathy Rose moved and Susan Carty seconded a motion to accept the minutes.  They were approved with the correction.
Treasurer’s Report:  Report was passed out for review and was approved.
Budget:  Naomi Hicks submitted a budget report for the first six months of 2007 with a budget proposal for the fiscal year July 2007 through June 2008.  The proposed budget was reviewed on a line-by-line basis with general discussion on several of the items.  Modifications as follows:
Income:
Library Book Sales 
set at

$800

Expenses:
Opportunity Quilt
set at

$1000



Community Quilts
set at

$3000



CPA


increased to
$1500



Donations

increased to
$1200



Library


set at

$600



Block of the Month
set at

$500


Quilters Hall of Fame – combined with Donations



Challenge

set at

$300



Administrative – combined with Miscellaneous



SCCQG


set at

$200



Miscellaneous

set at

$200





Website

set at

$200


Door Prizes

set at

$100



Refreshment

set at

$50



Legal


set at

$40



Historian

set at

$50



Data Management
added/set at
$1000

Membership: Jean Faison stated that there are 174 members with approximately 100 more to recruit.  Emails have been sent as a reminder to pay dues and approximately 30 responses have been received.  Beginning in September, the General Meeting sign in sheets will only list paid members.
Newsletter:  All newsletters are being mailed – must maintain a minimum of 200 mailings to maintain the bulk rate.  The word ‘AD’ cannot appear in the newsletter.  Susan Carty will contact Jean Phillips and Juli Shulem to correct this problem.

Community Quilts:  Jean Faison stated that the expenses are primarily for fabric.  The larger quilt kits require approximately 7 ½ yards of fabric.  Batting will not be supplied with the kits this year.

Block of the Month:  Karen Pickford requested space at the 2008 Quilt Show for Block of the Month to:  1) display quilts made from blocks won, 2) explain the concept of Block of the Month, 3) sell book of patterns from Block of the Month.  Darilyn Kisch moved to approve.  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda recommended that the Quilt Show Board discuss feasibility – concerned about reaction from vendors, and conflict with the Boutique and Opportunity Quilt.  Marilyn Martin suggested that the patterns be sold in the Boutique.  Darilyn withdrew her motion.  Susan Carty moved to let the Quilt Show Board make the decision and Barbara Postma seconded.  Motion was approved.
Web Based Data Management:  Darilyn Kisch requested additional funds for computer expenses.  Need to update software or purchase new computer.  A general discussion ensued regarding using an online data base to manage CQG files and giving access to Board members.  There was concern on how members would feel having individual information on the internet.  Susan Carty moved to allocate funds to investigate the options.  Kathy Rose seconded and the motion was approved.

Harvest of Colors 2008:  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda submitted a budget for the quilt show and reviewed with rest of board.  Linda is still looking for a Vendor Chair person.
Door Prizes:  Jean Faison stated that Creation Station was not on the resource list in the newsletter and they should be on the list since they donate to Door Prizes.  Also, three members did not receive their appreciation gift for their contributions to Community Quilts.

Community Quilts:  Barbara Postma read a Thank You card she received from Terri Pagels at Meals On Wheels.
Challenge:  Kathy Rose needs sheets to display the quilts.  Kathy asked the board if there would be a problem putting down a red carpet at the CQG General Meeting.  She mentioned a new member, Margaret Dear, who has access to film memorabilia.  Ok to use carpet as long as it is taped down to avoid a tripping hazard.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn J. Draine

Recording Secretary

